
Minutes

Town Board Regular Meeting

Town of Paonia, Colorado

May 26, 2015
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

The Regular Meeting of the Town Board of Trustees held Tuesday, May 26, 2015 was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Pro-Tem Charles Stewart, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Trustees present were as follows:

Mayor Pro-Tem Charles Stewart

Trustee David Bradford

Trustee Eric Goold

Trustee Ross King

Trustee Suzanne Watson
Trustee Amber Kleinman 
Mayor Neal Schwieterman was absent from the meeting.

Town Staff present were as follows:

Town Manager/Town Clerk Jane Berry

Finance Officer Cindy Jones
Public Works Director Travis Loberg
Town Manager/Town Clerk Jane Berry determined a quorum was present and Mayor Pro-Tem Stewart proceeded with the meeting.

Approval of Agenda

Motion by Trustee King, Supported by Trustee Kleinman to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion carried with five (5) ayes and zero (0) nays.
Announcements

Mayor Pro-Tem Stewart announced two new employees have joined the Town Staff: Bill Hart has rejoined the Paonia Police Department as a part-time Police Officer and Cate Zachman is the Town’s new Office Assistant. 
Visitors

Joanna Godwin addressed the Town Board regarding issues at the Town parks; Mary Bachran inquired as to when water taps would be available and other water projects questions concerning upgrades to the water system and storage.
Unfinished Business

There was no Unfinished Business to be conducted.
New Business

Consideration to Award the 2015 Sidewalk Construction Project Bid Contract 
Three (3) bids were received from area concrete contractors for the 2015 Town Sidewalk Construction Project. The bids to be considered are:
1. C & N Construction, Inc.


$21,578.60

2. TSM Construction, LLC


$87,400.00

3. PNCI Construction, Inc.



$49,409.00

Town Staff provided a bid tabulation summary to the Town Board and recommends the award of the sidewalk contract to the low bidder C & N Construction, Inc. in the amount of $21,578.60.

Motion by Trustee King, Supported by Trustee Kleinman to award the contract for the 2015 Sidewalk Project to C & N Construction, Inc. in the amount of $21,578.60. Motion carried with five (5) ayes and zero (0) nays.
Consideration to Award Upper Water Treatment Plant Project Bid Contract 
Three bids were received from general contractors for the Upper Water Treatment Plant Project. The bids to be considered are:

1. Alpine CM, Inc.



$  915,345.11

2. PNCI Construction, Inc.



$  970,476.51
3. Con-Sy, Inc.




$1,253,780.00
WestWater Engineering presented the bid tabulation for the Lamborn Mesa Water Treatment Plant Improvements Project with the corrections noted to the bids received. A comparison “bid abstract” for the project was also provided to the Town Board for their information regarding this project.
Town Staff recommends the award of the contract to the low bidder Alpine CM, Inc. in the amount of $915,345.11.

Motion by Trustee King, Supported by Trustee Bradford to award the Upper Water Treatment Plant Project to Alpine CM, Inc. in the amount of $915, 345.11. Motion carried with five (5) ayes and zero (0) nays.

Consideration of Policy for Commercial Use of Town Parks

Town Manager Jane Berry presented a recommendation to the Town Board a proposed policy and permit process to address the “Commercial Use of Town Parks and Facilities” for activities which are not provided and or sponsored by the Town of Paonia. This recommendation includes definitions of commercial activities, a permit application and guidelines, a proposed fee structure, and options for addressing intensity of use. 
A lengthy Town Board discussion of this issue ensued with several members of the community present at the meeting posing various questions and comments regarding this issue to the Town Board Services and Recreation Committee, Town Board Trustees, and the Town Manager.

Motion by Trustee Bradford, Supported by Trustee King to take under advisement until the Town Board Regular Meeting on July 14, 2015 the proposed Commercial Use of Town Parks Policy and Permit procedures. Motion carried with five (5) ayes and zero (0) nays.

Amendment of Agenda Order

Motion by Trustee King, Supported by Trustee Bradford to amend the meeting agenda to move New Business item: Consideration to Adopt Town Credit Card Policy from #5 to #4 under New Business. Motion carried with five (5) ayes and zero (0) nays. 
Consideration to Adopt Town Credit Card Policy 
Town Manager Jane Berry has been discussing with the Finance Committee the critical need for a Town credit card program. Formerly the Town was utilizing debit cards that were drawn on the general operating checking account. This program has been cancelled and all cards terminated. The State of Colorado Division of Purchasing and Personnel has a credit card program that provides for participation by the Town. 

In order to implement such a program, first a Credit Card Policy must be considered for the Town as no policy currently is in place. Berry has provided a draft “Town Credit Card Policy” for their consideration.
Motion by Trustee King, Supported by Trustee Bradford to adopt the Town Credit Card Policy as presented by the Town Manager to be effective as of May 26, 2015.  Motion carried with five (5) ayes and zero (0) nays.
Consideration to Approve the Participation Agreement for the State of Colorado Cooperative Card Services Master Contract Credit Card Program 
Motion by Trustee King, Supported by Trustee Bradford to approve as recommended by the Town Manager the Participation Agreement for the State of Colorado Cooperative Card Services Master Contract Credit Card Program.  Motion carried with five (5) ayes and zero (0) nays.

Regular Business 

Mayor’s Report:  Mayor Schwieterman was absent. No report was presented.
Town Manager Report:  Town Manager Jane Berry reported on:
1. Water Projects Updates.

2. Drinking Water Enforcement Order Quarterly Public Notice to Customers to be mailed within next few weeks.

3. 2015 Consumer Confidence Report (CCR) for the Town’s Water System to be mailed and distributed within the next few weeks.

4. WestWater Engineering new budget estimate correspondence for the water projects to be discussed with the Public Works Committee.

5. Presentation within the next few months of the Town’s Fee Schedule to coincide with the new Town Municipal Code.

6. Advertisement this coming week in the DCI for Part-time Police Officer recruitment.

7. 2014 Audit Status Update and Presentation Schedule by no later than July 14, 2015.

8. North Fork Recreation District Skate Park Lease Renewal to be considered at the next Town Board meeting.

9. CW Divers have been retained to inspect the 2.0 MG water storage tank at a cost not to exceed $3,000.00.

Public Works Department Report:  Public Works Director Travis Loberg reported on:

1. Status of the 1.0 MG Water Tank Roof Replacement Project.

2. Status of the 1.0 MG Water Tank Rehabilitation Project.
3. Goal for the 1.0 MG water tank to be back online by June 1, 2015: projects yet to be completed by Town Staff are tank must first be disinfected, will begin filling tank Thursday, core drilling for overflows this week, replacement of the screen on the overflows, and completion of the repairs to the 12 inch line.

4. CW Divers will provide both an inspection report and a video of the 2.0 MG water tank to the Town.

5. Town Staff are completing the 2.0 MG drainage system around the perimeter of the tank with the pipe being installed in compliance with the Drinking Water Enforcement Order received from the Colorado Department of Health and Environment. 

Police Department Report:  Town Manager Jane Berry reported on:
1. Police Department Staff are providing excellent support of the operations.
2. Continued recruitment for part-time Police Officers is in progress.
3. Incident Reports will be provided at the next meeting. Police Officer Neil Ferguson has received training assistance to create the reports from Hotchkiss Town Marshall Dan Miller. 
4. The Town of Paonia is grateful for the assistance and support received by Town Marshall Miller.
5. Town Board Trustees inquired as to the time that might be required for the recruitment of a Town Police Chief.
6. The Town Board discussed potential schedules for replacement of the Chief’s position. 
Committee/Meeting Reports: 
· Finance and Personnel:  Nothing additional to report.
· Public Works:  Nothing additional to report.

· Governmental Affairs:  Nothing additional to report.
· Services & Recreation:  Nothing additional to report.
· Facilities & Development: The Committee requested the Town Manager schedule a meeting within the next few weeks.
· Public Safety: Trustee Goold reported on discussions and meetings of the Committee with the Town Manager regarding the future of the Paonia Police Department. The Public Safety Committee also recently met with Delta County Sheriff Fred McKee who has offered when possible increased law enforcement support to the Town during the coming months. No community survey will be conducted at this time relative to the Police Department. A brief discussion was held amongst the Town Board, Trustee Goold, and Trustee Watson and community members present as to the various staffing options with decisions as to these issues being determined during the 2016 Town Budget process later this year. 
Minutes: 

Motion by Trustee Bradford, Supported by Trustee Kleinman to approve as presented the Town Board Special Meeting Minutes for May 12, 2015. Motion carried with five (5) ayes and zero (0) nays.

Motion by Trustee Bradford, Supported by Trustee Kleinman to approve as presented the Town Board Regular Meeting Minutes for May 12, 2015.  Motion carried with four (5) ayes and one (0) nay.

Disbursements:
Motion by Trustee King, Supported by Trustee Kleinman  to authorize the disbursements through the period of May 22, 2015 in the amount of $38,471.45 as reviewed by the Finance Committee with the Town’s Finance Officer.  Motion carried with five (5) ayes and zero (0) nays.

Town Finance Officer Cindy Jones provided the Town Board with the April 2015 Financial Report as well as the current period cash requirements summary and grant reimbursement tracking reports.

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned by Mayor Pro-Tem Charles Stewart at 9:07 PM. 


_________________________________

______________________________

Jane A. Berry, Town Manager/Town Clerk

Neal Schwieterman, Mayor


	December 9, 2014 Meeting Minutes
	December 9, 2014 meeting minutes


	
	

	may 26, 2015 town board meeting minutes
	1



